Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Wednesday 7 November 2018 at Sheila’s house

Present: ​Julie, Sheila, Martin, Anne, Julian, Peter

1. Apologies: ​ Vanessa, Wendy

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes
	Accepted
	 

	2. Matters arising
	Turnip Talks – postpone till new year 

Orchard Survey – awaiting response from Crispin

10 Year Anniversary – group needed to develop the story and plan for events/celebrations in Spring 2019

Waste Event – difficulty getting dates that work for participants – postpone till after new year.  Liaise with Drastic Plastic group

Chatterbox item – Sheila forgot to do this for Dec issue, but a 10 years item for end Jan would work
	Martin

Julian

??

Vanessa

Sheila

	Items for decision 

	3. Apple Pasteuriser and/or additional apple press
	Agree this should be discussed first by the Food Group and any spend options brought back to Admin Group
	Food Group

	4. Comms/Posters
	Use of Canva as design tool:  Agree to try this for creation (by those with design and tech skills) of standardised templates for TBI posters, which can then have relevant text added by whichever group needs a poster.  Needs a champion to lead on this.

Can Canva offer training on how to use it?

Poster Person list – Sheila to check if current folk are still willing.  

If so, we need to ensure that whoever agrees to do it tells us if they can’t manage any particular location or occasion.
	???

Julian

Sheila

	5. Bike Trailer
	Proposal to buy a cargo trailer for bikes, to reduce car miles by making it easier to carry loads by bike. Agreed that Anne will scope out options and prices and if seems sturdy and useful, to buy it on behalf of TBI.   Members could try it out and borrow it (rather than hire)

We’d need to write something on how it should be used, who would store it and promote it.

We need to promote the other items we have available to borrow (2 folding bikes) via newsletter
	Anne

Comms?

Sheila

	Items for discussion

	6. AGM
	Notice written by Martin will be sent out to members and newsletter recipients ASAP.

We need more Directors and more members.  These may emerge through volunteers being involved in specific projects/groups rather than us ‘headhunting’ likely people.
	 Sheila



	7. Treasurer’s Report
	Julian has been extracting information to show the finances of the different projects (markets, grow north etc) at the AGM.

We need better and more up to date information from Market Organisers about numbers of tables taken, income, donations for every market; and when monies paid in.

Julian will ask Market Organisers to provide monthly reports to him and to the relevant TBI volunteer(s) for each market.

It was agreed that TBI should pay Hall Fees rather than expect Market Organisers to take this out of their takings.

It was agreed that as TBI has £25,000 in Reserves, we should be encouraging members to bring ideas for projects (eg at AGM)
	Julian

	8. Black Isle Bikes
	 Jon Palmer is keen to carry on hosting the hiring in Cromarty and has been doing ongoing maintenance; though the bikes will need an end-of-season service.  1 bike is still at Lizbeth’s.

If we want to potentially have an additional venue for bike hire in 2019, we should buy more bikes rather than split the 10 we have, so as to maintain choice.

Anne will contact Black Isle Yurts and Coulmore Campsite to see if they are interested.

Interest is building in the potential Avoch to Munlochy bike route.
	Anne



	9. Food & Growing
	Grow North will take a break and consider where next in the new year.  2018 income and numbers are broadly comparable with previous years.

Seed potato prices are likely to rise (due to hot summer), so we’ll need to decide whether to absorb the cost at Potato Day or increase tuber prices.

We discussed whether the administration of the Apple Press bookings should be a paid role, given the amount of time it can take up.  Paying for similar admin tasks for our projects could free Directors time for more strategic issues (as well as valuing the work).   Agreed this should be discussed first by the Food Group and any options brought back to Admin Group
	Food Group

	
	
	

	10. Website
	The website has been made secure. The Produce Exchange has been created.  The website has been made ‘responsive’ so it can be read more easily on phones and tablets.

Peter has also created a website file within the Comms Folder in Dropbox to upload monthly analytics of website traffic.  
	

	​11. Drastic Plastic
	It was agreed that the Drastic Plastic group can attend events etc under the TBI name.
	

	12. Future meetings
	Tuesday 11 December at 6.30:  Potluck Social and meeting – at Julian’s
Tuesday 29 January at 7.30:  At Julie’s
	 

	13. AOCB
	Strathpeffer Eco Event: No-one has the time available to attend, also a bit unsure as to what we could contribute

Muir Movies (at Hub):  potential for TBI to underwrite and promote some activist films as part of their film programme.  Martin will talk to Sharon Bain (MM) at the Take One Action film festival.  Anne and Julie also interested.

Culbokie Community Trust:  Due to not getting funding for community hub, now looking at potential for more/better use of existing community venues/assets. 

Apple Press – extra slot:  It was agreed that the press will be available at Lesley’s for people to book a slot.  Julie will promote to newsletter mailing list.  Sheila and Martin promote via facebook.

  
	Martin

Julie, Sheila, Martin

	Close
	Meeting closed at about 9.55
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